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Summary of Public Comments Received 
 

  

Comment Received Staff Response 
Not in keeping with the 
neighbourhood which includes single 
detached dwellings and townhouses. 

Staff reviewed the application for compatibility, which is 
defined in the Urban Hamilton Official Plan as land uses 
and building forms that are mutually tolerant and 
capable of existing together in harmony within an area. 
‘Compatibility’ or ‘compatible’ should not be narrowly 
interpreted to mean “the same as” or even as “being 
similar to”.  
 
Staff are satisfied that the proposal is compatible with 
the adjacent area.  The proposed development is in 
proximity to an existing bus route and potential rapid 
transit line and is located along a collector road which is 
an appropriate location for a multiple dwelling. Staff find 
the proposed townhouses and multiple dwelling builds 
on the existing patterns and built form of the area and 
provides additional housing opportunities.  

Expectation that townhouses, single 
detached dwellings and a school 
would be built in the future. 

The current Rymal Road Secondary Plan designates a 
portion of the lands as “Institutional”. In November 
2017, the Hamilton Wentworth District School Board 
indicated that they did not foresee the need for the 
designated school block in the subdivision known as 
“The Crossings” – 25T-200303.  
 
Staff note that low density building forms such as single 
detached dwellings and townhouses are still being 
proposed which will back onto existing development. 
The six storey multiple dwelling will not back onto any 
existing homes and is separated from existing and 
proposed low density dwellings.  

Concern regarding a decrease in 
property value. 

Staff are not aware of any empirical evidence to 
suggest property values will decrease. 

The development will overburden 
traffic in the area such as Rymal Road 
East and Upper Red Hill Valley 
Parkway.  

The applicant submitted a Traffic Impact Study, 
prepared by Paradigm Transportation Solutions Limited, 
dated June 2018 and response letter dated February 5, 
2021.  Transportation Planning staff reviewed and 
approves the submitted Transportation Impact Study. 
The proposed development is projected to generate 
approximately 139 new vehicle trips during the weekday 
peak morning hour and 172 new vehicle trips during the 
weekday peak evening hour. The capacity analysis 
showed that the study area intersections are not 
expected to experience significant impacts to operations 
as a result of the proposed development. 
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Comment Received Staff Response 

Hope that City staff strive to start 
approving more sustainable site 
developments. 

Multi-unit dwellings have been shown to require less 
energy and water per resident and help contribute to 
reducing impacts of climate change. Through the site 
plan process, maximizing softscaping will be 
encouraged to reduce urban heat island effect and 
through the building permit process sustainable building 
elements will be encouraged. 

Properties will lose privacy and that 
the six storey multiple dwelling will 
create overlook concerns. 

The proposal complies with the policies of the Urban 
Hamilton Official Plan relating to built form and scale is 
adequately setback from existing and proposed 
neighbouring single detached dwelling units. 
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